Barrhill Community Council


 Minutes of Meeting held 2nd November 2006
DRAFT
1. 
Sederunt:



Committee: 
Duncan Barr (DB) (Chair), Frank Claytonsmith (FC), Dave Holtom (DH), Vincent Hughes (VH), Claire Kennedy (CK), David Farmery (DF), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR)

In Attendance: Cllr. Paul Torrance (PT)

Members of Public: 12

2.
Apologies: 

Tommy Donnelly (TD), Danny Allan (DA), PC Eccles (Strathclyde Police), Peter Linton (PL) South Ayrshire Council


3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Approved:
DH

Seconded:
VH

4. Matters arising:


None.

5. Carrick Forum:

CK, FC and DB were elected onto the Forum which meets monthly to discuss common interests.


DB to be the management member.

6.      Windfarms:

A discussion took place and considered the following issues:

Overview of potential development:

- Arnsheen, Balunton, Lambdoughty, Power transmission.

Procedures for CC responses:

- CC awareness of consultations and planning applications

- CC responses to above.

It was agreed that FC should write and request that the height of the main tower of the Mark Hill site be reduced as it is highly visible.

Overview of Community benefit negotiations:

· South Ayrshire Council, Developers

· Other regions’ experiences.

It was decided that the CC needs to be involved at the earliest opportunity in these negotiations. Cllr. Torrance agreed to get a copy of the Mark Hill negotiative letter to the CC.  If both the proposed Mark Hill and Arrecleoch windfarms go forward, the potential benefits to the area could be in the region of £300,000 - £350,000 / year, index linked for 25 years.

Creation of a Benefit Administration Company:

- Community trust?

- Company incorporated under Companies Act?

- Charitable status?

- Name?

Creating a Company:

- legal document

- limitations in use of funds

- registration

- members & directors

- solicitor?

Public involvement

- informing

- consulting 

- procedure.

Information was put forward about a Development Trust Association, DTA, (part of the Scottish Executive) to help communities in similar circumstances. Arrangements to be made for copies of this information and handed out to interested individuals.

It was agreed that a working group would be made up from Barrhill residents to further discuss and take forward these issues, with a member of SAC staff to be chaired by Cllr. Torrance.  An open meeting will be held at the end of November when any other interested members of our Community can come forward to join. The names put forward at this meeting were:

Duncan Barr, David Bowling,  Frank Claytonsmith, David Farmery, Louba Hodgkinson (LH), Dave Holtom, Vinnie Hughes, Clare Kennedy, John O’Pray, Fionnadh Ratchford, Maggie Rigg, Jo Russell, Celia Strain, Paul Torrance.

FC to write to DTA and invite them to make a presentation at an open meeting.

LH to write a press release and act as minute secretary for the working group.

John Alexander of ScottishPower to be invited to next CC meeting to give an update on the proposed windfarm at Arrecleoch.

7.
Date of next meeting:

5th December 2006 at 7.30pm


















Action



























































FC

















PT











Action





























DB


VH








All 

















FC


LH





FC














2

